MONKFITH PRIMARY SCHOOL
KNOLL DRIVE

SOUTHGATE

LONDON 

N14 5NG

admin@monkfrith.barnetmail.net
13th September 2018
Dear Parents,

I now have some additional information for you regarding our visit to the Kingswood Centre. We will be leaving school on Wednesday 3th  
October at approximately 12.45pm. Children should come to school as normal on Wednesday in their own clothes, and you can say your goodbyes then. We should arrive at the centre around 2.30pm and you will receive a text to say that we have arrived. Please make sure that we have an up-to-date mobile number.
We will have lunch in school as usual before we leave. For the return journey, we will eat lunch before we leave. The children are not allowed to bring chewing gum/sweets.  
Our return journey is a little more unpredictable as it is dependent on the traffic that we encounter. It is planned that we arrive back at school by 3.30pm on Friday 5th October. If we are going to be early or are delayed then we will send you a text.
Please find below a list of the suggested clothing needed – we are outside for a lot of the day so lots of layers is really helpful! As a guide your child should only bring what they can carry themselves in a small-sized suitcase or holdall. Please make sure that every item you pack is clearly marked with your child’s full name, and do not send any “best clothes”. Please remember to send one set of clothes that you won’t mind throwing away, as the children can get very muddy in one of the activities. Please note that Kingswood have stated that the children must have a pair of old jeans in order to participate in some of the activities – your child will be guided what to wear on those days.
Clothing list:

Swimming costume for showering if they wish
Wellingtons (if rain is forecast) or strong, waterproof shoes

3 sweatshirts or sweaters 
3 T-shirts

1 pair of jeans or tough trousers (essential for safety on some activities)

3 pairs of tracksuit bottoms (or similar)

2 pairs of trainers (one needs to be old or cheap)
Waterproof coat - ESSENTIAL
Waterproof trousers - ESSENTIAL 

Cap and gloves
One set of leisure clothes for the evening activities 
Underwear and socks (allow for at least 3 sets)

Night clothes-to include a dressing gown

Slippers or slipper socks - Essential
Bath towel

Toiletries

Some anti-bacterial hand gel is really helpful

Brush and comb

Black bag for dirty clothes

Sun Cream (I am hopeful!)
The above list includes the clothes that they will wear on Wednesday.
Do remember that we are going to be out all day and that activities are hardly ever cancelled regardless of the weather. Please do not send any clothing that is special or expensive. Frequently, on return I have known parents throw clothing away because it gets so muddy. 
Please note that due to the sensitivity of the fire alarms children are not permitted aerosols of any kind.

Please can you complete the attached medical form and return it to school by Monday 24th September.
Thank you.
Jude Deasey
